
22nd  September 2023Contact details:

02920 832116

nantyparcprimary@sch.caerphilly.gov.uk

Value of the month: Respect

Diary Dates
25.09.23 Macmillan Coffee Morning – Cakes and

tea/coffee available in the hall from 9:15 until 10:15

26.09.23 European Day of Languages

October Black History Month

03.10.23 Parent Panel Meeting (Focus: Year Plan)

10.10.23 Flu Vaccinations – (all pupils)

13.10.23 1913 Mining Disaster Memorial Day

16.10.23 Shwmae, Su’mae Day (wear red or

Welsh theme clothes

20.10.23 Harvest Festival

25.10.23 Spooky Disco (in class)

25.10.23 Parents Evening

A peek at the next few weeks…

Term Dates
29.09.23        INSET (school closed to pupils)

06.10.23 INSET (school closed to pupils)

30.10.23-03.11.23 Half Term 

21.12.23 End of autumn term 1:15 pm 

finish)

Please see all 

attachments

CHRISTMAS JUMPER EXCHANGE

This year we have decided to hold a Christmas jumper exchange scheme where families 

can donate any Christmas jumpers/t-shirts/shirts which your children have outgrown. If 

these could be donated by Wednesday 8th November, we will launder them and have them  

available for parents to browse and take away on 13.11.23 free of charge. As a school we 

are trying our best to limit costs around the Christmas period and thought this would be 

a great way to re-use jumpers/t-shirts/shirts which no longer fit your child.

ADMISSSION TO YEAR 7 (YEAR 6 PARENTS ONLY)

Please refer to pages 3 and 4 for further details on how to apply for your child’s place 

at secondary school. This MUST be done by 27th October 2023. 

OPEN EVENING AT ST CENYDD FOR YEAR 6 PARENTS

On Tuesday 3rd October, St Cenydd are inviting Y6 parents to an open evening where 

you will have a tour of the school and experience the subjects on offer at secondary 

school. There are two session times available 4.30pm and 6pm, but you only need to 

attend one. The session will begin in the main hall. 
A letter has been sent home with Y6 pupils containing further details. 

FLU VACCINATIONS 
The School Nursing Service will be visiting the school to offer pupils a nasal flu spray 

vaccine on 10/10/2023.

The consent form can be completed here: https://forms.office.com/e/eyggpck0Kf. This 
link has also been sent out via text. 
Please submit one form per child no later than 48 hours before the above date. Any 

consent forms submitted after this time may result in your child not receiving their 

vaccine on the day. Should you have any difficulties accessing the above link, please 
contact 01633 431685 for further support.

It’s very important to protect your child from flu to make sure they stay as healthy as 

possible, as flu is likely to circulate this winter. The best flu vaccine for most children is 

a nasal spray. This is the vaccine that will be given on the day. For information about 

flu vaccination please visit phw.nhs.wales/fluvaccine.

BEHAVIOUR ON SCHOOL SITE 

Please refer to page 6 for the letter which was sent out to parents regarding unacceptable 

behaviour. 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

On Monday 25th September, we will be hosting a Macmillan Coffee morning at school 

where there will be a selection of cakes and hot drinks to purchase. All proceeds will be 

donated to Macmillan Cancer Support to support those battling cancer, enabling them to 

live their lives as fully as they can. From the moment of diagnosis Macmillan are there 

to help people find their best way through and we feel it is important to do our bit to 

raise money to support this organisation with their work. 

BEING RESPECTFUL
As a school, we pride ourselves on maintaining positive relationships 

with parents and pupils. We also pride ourselves on communicating 

effectively with parents using various forms of communication to 

ensure that messages have been passed on and that no parent/pupil 

misses out on key events. However, in recent weeks, several staff 

members have reported that they have been spoken to in an 

unacceptable manner as a result of correspondence not being read by 

parents. We are not responsible for your actions and if you choose 

not to read the information which is shared, then please do not take 

this frustration out on staff. As I am sure you can appreciate, 

staff have a hard enough job in trying to ensure that ALL children 

are constantly receiving the most amazing opportunities, and whilst 

you only have to think of your child/ren, they must organise up to 

30 children at any one time. 

Please note that if you call the school and speak to staff in an 

aggressive manner, or approach staff in this way, they will refuse to 

speak to you until you have calmed down. This may mean putting 

the telephone down until the situation has been defused. 

https://forms.office.com/e/eyggpck0Kf
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fphw.nhs.wales%2Ffluvaccine&data=05%7C01%7CNelsonK10%40sch.caerphilly.gov.uk%7C5b48cc7635a6411542ef08dbb853cea1%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638306442300855574%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=HKRfN7U%2FXGgEeBkcOc6SkxS8JM7P8NKJZHmZ3ts88mE%3D&reserved=0








Dear Parent/Carer, 

In Wales, many parents are not claiming the Free School Meals that their children 

are entitled to. We are writing to remind you to check eligibility and of the additional 

support that might be available to you.

School meals promote healthy eating, increase the variety of food your child might 

eat, and can improve behaviour and social skills. If you receive certain benefits, or 

your circumstances have changed, check if your child is eligible for Free School Meals 

and the School Essentials Grant via the local authority website. The form is short 

and only takes a few minutes to complete. 

If your child already gets Free School Meals, there could be up to £200 available for 

School Essentials. This helps with the costs of School Essentials like uniforms and 

equipment to make sure they are ready for the school day. 

September 2022 saw the rollout of Universal Primary Free School Meals to children 

in Reception. The rollout continues with Years 1 and 2, reaching all primary children 

by September 2024. 

Please note, if you are eligible for certain benefits, parents will still need to apply 

separately for the School Essentials Grant to access the additional support. This could 

mean extra funding for your school too. 

Kind regards





School Essentials Grant (Replaces PDG Access Grant) 2023/2024

Key changes for families to be aware of for September 2023 

• New name – School Essentials Grant replaces the PDG Access Grant

• There is no longer a requirement for families to submit a specific 

application for the grant. Families of eligible pupils will receive a Post 

Office letter, allowing the collection of a cash payment. 

• The grant provides £125 (except for year 7 which is £200) for eligible 

pupils [Reception through to Year 11] to buy school uniforms, equipment, 

sports kit, and kit for activities outside of school. 

Eligibility of pupils remains unchanged, full details are available on the Council’s 

Website. 

https://www.caerphilly.gov.uk/services/schools-and-learning/travel,-grants-and-

funding/school-essentials-grant?lang=en-GB

https://www.caerphilly.gov.uk/services/schools-and-learning/travel,-grants-and-funding/school-essentials-grant?lang=en-GB





































